
 
     

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Dulwich Community Council Agenda 
 
 Date:  Monday 28 January 2008 
 Time: 7.00 PM 
 Place: Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, SE22 
 
  
 

1. Introduction and welcome [Chair] 
2. Apologies 
3. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations 
4. Items of business that the Chair deems urgent 
5. Chairs Announcements: 

 Matters from previous meeting      
 

6. Minutes to be agreed from the meeting on 3 December 2007  
(see pages 7 – 15) 

 
7. Matters arising from the previous meeting not covered elsewhere 

on the agenda. 

Main Business  
 

8. Deputations and Petitions (if any)   (7.10pm) 
 
 
9. Police safer neighbourhood teams update/ 
 community safety issues     (7.15pm) 

General issues can be raised at this point in the meeting.  
Police officers are available at the break to individual cases. 
 

 
10. Cleaner greener safer programme 2008-09   (7.30pm) 
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11. CC Consultation: supplementary planning documents (SPD) 
on Affordable Housing, Residential Design Standards & 
Sustainable Transport (presentation from the planning 
policy team)       (7.40pm) 
 
 

12. Traffic options – renewal of Red Post Hill Bridge (7.55pm) 
  

 
BREAK        (8.10pm) 

 
 
13. Calton Avenue and Court Lane - transport proposals 
         (8.40pm) 
 
 
14. Herne Hill controlled parking zone (CPZ) review (8.50pm) 
 
 
15. Soap Box Session /Public Question & Answer time (9.00pm) 

Opportunity for members of the public to raise issues and ask 
questions on matters not covered on the agenda. 

          
 
16. DCC publicity/draft communications plan for 2008 
 (to follow)       (9.10pm) 
  
 
17. Members Decisions     (9.20pm) 

  Members to consider any follow up actions or decisions, which 
 have arisen from the previous meeting or items, discussed during 
 the meeting. 

 
• Local parking issues (see pages 16 – 18) 
 
Any other decisions not covered in the meeting. 

  
 
 18. Closing Comments by the Chair    (9.30pm) 
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Forthcoming meetings 
 

Date      Venue 
Main meetings 
Monday 10 March 2008 at 7pm 
Monday 28 April 2008 at 7pm 
 
Dulwich CC Planning  
Mon 25 February 2008 at 7pm 
Thurs 13 March 2008 at 7pm 
 

 
Christ Church 263 Barry Road SE22 
(same venue) 
 
 
Christ Church, 263 Barry Road SE22 
Dulwich Library, 368 Lordship Lane 
SE22 
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ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
Dulwich Community Council Membership  
 
Cllr Nick Vineall Chair 
Cllr Michelle Holford Vice Chair 
Cllr James Barber  
Cllr Toby Eckersley 
Cllr Lewis Robinson 
Cllr Robin Crookshank Hilton  
Cllr Kim Humphreys  
Cllr Jonathan Mitchell 
Cllr Richard Thomas  
 

Carers’ Allowances 
If you are a Southwark resident and have paid someone to look after your children, or an 
elderly dependant or a dependant with disabilities, so that you can attend this meeting, 
you may claim an allowance from the Council.  Please collect a claim form from the clerk 
at the meeting. 

Deputations  
For information on deputations please ask the clerk for the relevant hand-out. 

Exclusion of Press and Public  
The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the 
Community Council wishes to exclude the press and public to deal with reports 
revealing exempt information. 
 
“That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the 
grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of information as defined in paragraphs 1-
15, Access to Information Procedure Rules of the Constitution.” 

Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public  
Members of the public with a disability who wish to attend Community Council meetings 
and who require transport assistance in order to access the meeting, are requested to 
call the meeting clerk at the number below to give his/her contact and address details. 
The clerk will arrange for a driver to collect the person and provide return transport after 
the meeting. There will be no charge to the person collected. Please note that it is 
necessary to call the clerk as far in advance as possible, at least three working days 
before the meeting. 
  
Wheelchair access is available. 

For further information, please contact the Dulwich Community Council clerk:  
 

Beverley Olamijulo 
Phone: 020 7525 7234  
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E-mail: Beverley.Olamijulo@southwark.gov.uk  
   Council Website: www.southwark.gov.uk 
 

Language Needs  
If you want information on the Community Councils translated into your language please 
telephone 020 7525 57234 

 
To inform us of any special needs or requirements, such as transport or 
signer/interpreter, please telephone 020 7525 7514 
 

 

         Bengali 
 
Kendi dilinizde Toplum meclisleri hakkønda bilgi almak için 020 7525 7234’nolu 
telefonu arayønøz. 
Özel gereksinimlerinizi bize bildirmek için 020 7525 7514’nolu telefonu çeviriniz. 

         Turkish 
 
Haddii aad doonayso warbixin ku saabsan qoraalka Kawnsalkada Bulshada oo ku 
turjuman af Soomaali fadlan tilifoon u dir 020 7525 7234 
Si aad noogu sheegto haddii aad leedahay baahi gaar ama wax gooni kuu ah sida 
gaadiid, af celiyaha dadka indha la’ fadlan tilifooni 020 7525 7234 

         Somali 
 

 
 
Se voce quiser informações nos conselhos comunitários traduzidas em sua língua por 
favor ligue para 020 7525 7514 
Para-nos informar de quaisquer necessidades especiais ou requisitos , tipo trasporte, 
linguagem dos sinais/ intérprete, por favor ligue para 020 7525 7514. 

         Portuguese 
 
Si vous désirer avoir l'information sur les Conseils de la Communauté (Community 
Councils) traduite en votre langue téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514  
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Pour nous informer de tout besoin ou condition spéciale, telles que le transport ou le 
signataire / interprète, téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514     
          French 
 
 
Si precisa información sobre los departamentos sociales (Community Councils) 
traducida a su idioma, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514 
Si tiene necesidades o requisitos específicos, como es transporte especial o un 
intérprete, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514    
                Spanish 
 
 
Lati bẽre fun itumọ irohin nipa Council agbegbe re (Community Council) ni ede abini rẹ, 
jọwọ pe telifoonu 020 7525 7234. 
 
Lati jẹ ki a mọ nipa iranlọwọ tabi idi pato, gẹgẹbi ọkọ (mọto) tabi olutumọ, jọwọ pe 
telifoonu 020 7525 7234. 
          Yoruba 

6



 
 

Date Monday, 3 December 2007  

Venue Christ Church, Barry Road, SE22 

Start time 7.00pm 

Finish time 10.35pm 

In attendance Cllr Nick Vineall (Chair),  
Cllr Michelle Holford (Vice Chair) 
Cllrs, James Barber, Toby Eckersley, Robin Crookshank 
Hilton, Kim Humphreys, Richard Thomas and Jonathan 
Mitchell.  

Absent Cllrs Lewis Robinson  

Apologies received Cllrs Barber and Holford submitted their apologies for 
lateness.  
 
An apology for absence was received from Cllr Lewis 
Robinson. 
 

Urgent items There were no urgent items. 

Members’ interests 
and dispensations 

Cllr Kim Humphreys declared a non personal prejudicial
interest in respect of item 13, Pickwick Road/Dulwich 
Village traffic report. 
 
Cllr Jonathan Mitchell declared a personal prejudicial 
interest in respect of the same item because he lives in 
Pickwick Rd and withdrew from the meeting when the item 
was considered. 
 

  
7



 
Public questions raised 
Q1 John Payne from Crystal Palace CA said large developments plans 

which are yards from each other will change and impact the area.  He 
suggested that DCC should look more closely at addressing cross border 
issues. 
 

A1 The chair said they would consider cross boundary issues at future DCC 
meetings.  

Q2 Marilyn Roy from Red Post Hill residents committee: 
Following the special meeting on 19 Nov 07 concerning North Dulwich 
Bridge, Red Post Hill, Dulwich Hamlet School have still not yet been 
consulted and the Council’s planning section have not notified residents. 
She is hoping to put together a petition.   
Also, 
When is the planning application going to committee – main planning or 
DCC planning?   

A2 Responses from Cllrs: 
 
Planning application is subject to the 3 week consultation period. 
Consideration needs to be given to the weight restrictions and traffic 
management study etc. 
 
In addition, 
1) There will a meeting on 9 Jan 2008 with officers, residents of Red Post 
Hill and the Dulwich Society to discuss this issue further. 
 
2) Agreed that this will be an agenda item for the next meeting on 28 Jan 
2008 to discuss the design aspects and parapet of the bridge. 
 
3) That officers (in planning) as part of the consultation process write 
formally to the relevant schools in the area - Dulwich Hamlet School 
about the bridge’s planning application. 
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Summary of the decision or action 
The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.   
 
The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible. 
 
Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with 
Beverley Olamijulo on 020 7525 7234 

 
 

Item 
number 

Summary of the actions and Decisions Action by

5. Chairs announcement: 
Licensing Act 2003 & Saturation Policy – DCC notes the 
consultation period ended on 30 November 2007.  Any late 
comments/views should be relayed to officers in the licensing 
team. 

 

6. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes from the previous meeting 
 
DECISION: 
DCC agreed the minutes of the Dulwich CC meeting held on 
the 15 October as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
The chair signed the minutes.  

 
 
DCC Cllrs 
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7. Matters arising from previous meeting 
 
Update on A&E facilities at Kings College Hospital  
 
Cllr Holford confirmed the details of works being undertaken or 
those which have been completed at the A&E unit are set out 
in the crisis implementation plan. 
 
 
DECISION: 
1. DCC notes Rod Craig, chair of the crisis 
 implementation cttee has agreed to attend a future 
 Dulwich community council meeting. 
 
2. To also note local concern expressed by Tom White 

from Southwark Pensioners Forum about Maudsley, 
A&E facilities not being available at Kings and the affect 
it would have on older people. 

 
 

 

9. 
 

CC Consultation: Planning document on residential design 
standards  
 
Simon Bevan from planning & transport policy presented this 
item.   
 
DCC notes:  
 
1. The draft residential design standards SPD which sets 
 out what standard of design is expected from 
 residential development like: 
 

• Floor space for minimum size houses  
• Quality of storage space, size of gardens or roof 

terrace etc. 
• New homes built to be bought up to expected 

standard 
 

2. Formal consultation on the draft SPD is due at the 
 end of December but the proposal is to extend the 
 deadline until Jan 2008.  
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10. Police safer neighbourhood teams update/community 
safety issues 
 
DCC notes: 
 
1. Superintendent Victor Olisa introduced as the Met 
 officer heading Safer Southwark partnership.  
 
2. Superintendent Chinchen’s new role heading a unit 
 within the Met Police tackling gangs and violence. 
 
3. Sgt Colin Edge (SNT, College) confirmed that this would 

be his last meeting as he was taking on a new role 
within the Met Police in Bexley.   

 DCC thanked him for his eighteen year service to the 
 borough and congratulated him on his promotion.  
 
4. Sgt Richard Warren (from Lewisham Met Police) is to 

 replace Sgt Edge. 
 
College  

• Date of next ward panel meeting is Mon 17 Dec 2007 at 
East Dulwich Police Station  

 
• This month’s ward priorities – still focussing on 

Kingswood and Glazebrook Estates 
 

• Youth engagement – Kingsdale pupils  
 

• Beltwood animal distress – SNT received award from 
the Noise Abatement Society 

 
• Tackling fare evasion – public transport  

 
• Burglaries – leafleting residents particularly older people 

to remain vigilant  
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10.  
Continue 

Police safer neighbourhood teams update/community 
safety issues 
 
College  

• Date of next ward panel meeting is Mon 17 Dec 2007 at 
East Dulwich Police Station  

 
• This month’s ward priorities – still focussing on 

Kingswood and Glazebrook Estates 
 

• Youth engagement – Kingsdale pupils  
 

• Beltwood animal distress – SNT received award from 
the Noise Abatement Society 

 
• Tackling fare evasion – public transport  

 
• Burglaries – leafleting residents particularly older people 

to remain vigilant  
 
Village 
Sgt Jenkinson reported on priorities for the month of November 
07. 
 

• Responding to nuisance calls about fireworks going off 
indiscriminately  

• Street robbery, youth engagement  
• More patrols in East Dulwich park after school closures 
• Tackling anti social behaviour in Lytcott Estate 

 
During questions, Cllr Eckersley raised the issue of the spider 
frame equipment installed at Lytcott Grove play area (£15K 
CGS allocation) which was vandalised by youths. 
 
The police were fully aware of the situation and are currently 
investigating the matter.  They agreed to keep local Cllrs 
informed on any further developments. 
 
The area housing manager was present to explain that they 
were also investigating.  If there is sufficient evidence then 
criminal prosecution could be served and tenancy 
arrangements restricted. 
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10. 
Continue 

Police safer neighbourhood teams update/community 
safety issues 
 
East Dulwich 
Sgt Jackson listed ward priorities for East Dulwich: 

• Main priority is youth crime because a large number of 
young people have been a robbery victim. 

• Encouraging more people to report motor crime  
• Mobile phone line available for young people to text if 

they report a crime  
 
DCC received a short presentation from Simon Taylor chair of 
Southwark police community consultative group who talked 
about the work of SPCCG 
It was noted that further detail could be found on the safer 
southwark partnership website. 
 
The chair thanked SNT representatives for their attendance 
and responding to questions. 
 
ACTION: 
DCC agreed to address cross police issues with attention given 
to Crystal Palace and Norwood Road and present as an 
agenda time at the DCC meeting in March 2008.  
 
 

 

12. Local Implementation plan annual progress report 
 
Barbara Selby (head of transport planning) introduced this 
item. 
 
DECISION: 
1. The compile for 2009/10 transport programmes 
 would be referred to the executive for approval then 
 submitted to TfL in June 2008. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Barbara 
Selby 
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12. 
Continue 

Local Implementation plan annual progress report 
 
2. To note that the submitted schemes are passed to the 
 Council’s design team where individual consultation 
 will take place on the various schemes like: 

°Road safety,  
°school travel plan,  
°walk to school week,  
°improve pedestrian crossing facilities and  
°priority bus routes etc. 

 
ACTION: 
1. Following the executive’s approval on 21 Nov 2007 to 
 increase devolved powers to community councils that 
 officers also look at the process of cross border 
 issues. 
 
2. DCC recommends that 2009/10 transport bids are 
 tabled at the DCC meeting in March 2008. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Barbara 
Selby 
 
 
 

13. 
E  

  

 

Members Decisions 
 
Local Parking Issues: Pickwick Road/Dulwich Village 
 
DECISION: 
DCC agreed that the formal objection received in relation to 
proposed waiting restrictions at the junction of Pickwick Road 
and Dulwich Village not be upheld and that the relevant traffic 
order is made. 
 
LEA school governor appointment – Dulwich community 
council 
 
DECISION: 
DCC agreed to the following appointment: 
 
Mrs Rose Bagley – Dulwich Hamlet Junior School  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Tim Walker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pam 
Rayment 
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The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the 
minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate 
recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the 
Summary of Actions held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils 
Development Officer. 
 
 
Chair                                   Date 
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southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil

Issue no. 17Notes from the meeting on Monday December 3 2007 

Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London SE22  

TAKEnote 
Dulwich Community Council

Main items discussed at this
meeting:

• Local Implementation Plan
annual progress report 

• Supplementary planning
(guidance) documents –
consultation 

• Police safer neighbourhood
teams – update reports

Local Implementation plan
annual progress report 
Officers from the traffic and transport group (Barbara Selby and David Moffat) were
present at the meeting to explain that the transport planning team is set to start
compiling its funding submission to Transport for London (TfL) for transport
programmes in Southwark for 2009/10. This process feeds into Southwark’s Local
Implementation Plan annual progress report.  Under the LIP APR, the Council will be
bidding for money to fund a number of transport improvements in the borough,
covering programme areas like:

• Local safety schemes
• 20 mph zones
• Walking
• Cycling 
• School Travel Plans
• Local Area Accessibility and 
• Bus Stop Accessibility

Officers stated that the consultation process
started early this year so that residents, councillors
and local interest groups are fully engaged in the
process.  The submitted schemes need to be
approved by the Council’s executive before their
submission to TfL in June 2008.   

Officers agreed to feedback to the Dulwich
community council on the suggested transport
schemes.

For further information, please contact David
Moffat on 020 7525 2295 or email
david.moffat@southwark.gov.uk



southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil

Take Note and agendas available in other languages, Braille, tape or large print. Call 020 7525 7514 to order.

Your next Dulwich Community Council meeting is on 
Monday January 28 2008 from 7pm at Christ Church, 
263 Barry Road, SE22 

The next meeting will be discussing the supplementary planning documents for affordable
housing and residential design standards.  Details of how to apply for this year’s Cleaner
Greener Safer funding and to discuss the proposed works to the Red Post Hill railway bridge. 

Everyone is welcome. 

TAKEnote

Police safer
neighbourhood
teams – updates
Staff changes:

Chief Superintendent David Chinchin has 
been appointed the co-ordinator of a task 
force of 5 police forces of neighbouring
boroughs called Operation Alliance.  The 
project has been introduced to deal with 
gang based serious violence.

Superintendent Victor Olisa now heads the
Safer Southwark Partnership.

Sgt Colin Edge, safer neighbourhood team
Sergeant for College ward confirmed that this
would be his last DCC meeting.  His new
position is with Bexley Met Police.  

Members thanked Sgt Edge for his 18 year
service to the borough and congratulated him
on his promotion.  

Sgt Richard Warren from Lewisham Met Police 
is to replace Sgt Edge.

Ward priorities for College, Village and 
East Dulwich please look at the ‘Take Note’
minutes agreement form available at
www.southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil 
and click on Dulwich then the agendas and
minutes link.

College ward residents can contact College
safer neighbourhood team on 020 8721 2442 
or email College.snt@met.police.uk 

East Dulwich ward residents can contact 
East Dulwich safer neighbourhood team 
on 020 8721 2447 or email
EastDulwich.snt@met.police.uk 

Village ward residents can contact Village 
safer neighbourhood team on 020 8721 2446 
or email Village.snt@met.police.uk 

Supplementary planning
documents (SPD) consultation
on draft residential design
standards 
Simon Bevan from the planning policy team was present to talk about the
consultation process for the SPD draft residential design standards.  He said
the Council are consulting on a number of supplementary planning
documents at the moment which are taken into account when deciding on
planning applications. These documents give further guidance on the detail
of the Council’s development plan which consists of the Southwark Plan and
the London Plan.

The draft residential design standards SPD sets out what standard of design
is expected from residential development.  

This includes some of the following:
• Floor space for minimum size houses 
• Quality of storage space, size of gardens or roof terrace etc.
• New homes built being brought up to the expected standard

Formal consultation deadline on this draft SPD has been extended until the
end of January 2008.  Officers agreed to keep people updated on the
progress of the SPD.

You can also view the SPD documents at Chiltern House, the town hall,
libraries, area housing offices and one stop shops.  Southwark residents and
community groups can request a copy free of charge from the planning
policy team.  

For information, please contact the planning policy team on 020 7525 5471
email planningpolicy@southwark.gov.uk

Visit: http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/
planningandbuildingcontrol/planningpolicy  



 

Item No.  
17 
 
 

Classification: 
Open 

Date: 
28/01/2008 

MEETING NAME 
Dulwich Community Council 

Report title: 
 

Local Parking Issues 

Ward(s) or groups 
affected: 
 

All wards within Dulwich Community Council 

From: 
 

Andrew Downes 

 
RECOMMENDATION(S) 

 
1. It is recommended that the disabled parking bays set out in the Appendix B to this 

report are approved for implementation subject to the outcome of any necessary 
statutory procedures. 

 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION  

 
2. This report presents proposals for a number of local traffic management schemes, 

which are matters reserved to Community councils for decision.   

3. The origins of the proposals are indicated in the annexed schedule. 
 
KEY ISSUES FOR CONSIDERATION  
 
4. The reasons for the proposed traffic schemes are set out in the Appendix B. 

5. The proposals are consistent with the policies set out in the draft Parking and 
Enforcement Plan, which in turn reflects the Council’s policy priorities as set out in 
the Community Strategy and the emerging Transport Plan. 

6. The proposals will support the Council’s Equal Opportunities Policy and will 
promote social inclusion: 

 by providing improved access for emergency vehicles and residents 
 for disabled drivers 
 increasing parking provision 

 
RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
7. Implementation of the proposals can be undertaken within existing budgets.  
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CONSULTATION  

 
8. Preliminary consultation of the occupants of properties directly affected has been 

undertaken where appropriate.  

9. Should the Community Council approve the item, statutory consultation will take 
place as part of the making of the Traffic Management Order.  A proposal notice 
will be erected in proximity to the site location and a press notice will be published 
in the Southwark News and London Gazette.  If there are objections the proposal, 
or a modified proposal will be re-submitted to the Community Council. 

10. The Head of Transport Planning (Regeneration Department) and the Head of 
Parking Services (Environment and Leisure Department) have been consulted on 
the proposals and have no objections.  

11. No Consultation or comment has been sought from the Borough Solicitor & 
Secretary or the Chief Finance Officer. 

 
 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 
 

.Background Papers Held At Contact 
The draft Parking and Enforcement 
Plan 

 

 

Parking Section, 
Environment and Leisure 
Department 

Tim Walker 
020 7525 2021 

 
 
 
 
APPENDIX A 
 
Audit Trail 
 
 

Lead Officer Andrew Downes
Report Author Hope Nabimanya 

Version Final 
Dated 09/01/08 

Key Decision? No 
Date final report sent to Constitutional Support Services 09/01/08 
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Traffic Management Functions – Decision Making          APPENDIX B 
 
Matters reserved to Community Council, under Part 3H of Southwark Council Constitution, 2004-5. 
 
The following items are brought to the attention of Dulwich Community Council on 28 January 2008 
 
Abbreviations:  DPPP Disabled persons parking place 
   CPZ Controlled Parking Zone 
 

Item  
Number 

Street Name Location Type of 
restriction 

Hours of 
operation 

CPZ Reason Origins of 
proposal

2043 Archdale Road 9 DPPP At Any Time N/A Parking place 
required for 
Blue Badge 
holder 

Resident’s 
Request 

2181 Hansler Road 12 DPPP At Any Time N/A Parking place 
required for 
Blue Badge 
holder 

Resident’s 
Request 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On approval, these items will be progressed to a statutory consultation so as to enable a Traffic Management Order to be made. 
 
These schemes are proposed by the Network Operations Planning Team, Municipal Offices, 151-153 Walworth Road, London, SE17 1RY. 
 
If you require any further information on the items please contact Hope Nabimanya on 020 7525 2165, quoting the item number. 
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